	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2015/2165/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Kate Phillips


	26a Cantelowes Road 

London 

NW1 9XR



	Proposal(s)

	Erection of a single storey timber outbuilding in rear garden for ancillary residential purposes


	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	11
	No. of responses


	2

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	2
0

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	The owner/occupier of No. 26B Cantelowes Road has objected to the application on the following grounds:

· Loss of privacy

· Will dominate views from their dwelling

· Concerned will be used for business use

· Noise 

The owner/occupier of No. 1 Marquis Road has objected to the application on the following grounds:

· Loss of light 
· Light pollution

· Noise 

· Impact on trees

Officer Response:

Whilst the proposed outbuilding would be visible from both No. 1 Marquis Road and Flat B, 26 Cantelowes Road, it is not considered to be sufficiently large so as to unacceptably dominate the views from these dwellings. Neither would it be sited so close to either of these dwellings so as to cause any unacceptable loss of light or outlook. 

The occupier of No. 26B has concerns about loss of privacy, due to the outbuilding being seen in views from their rear-facing windows; however, some development of rear gardens is to be expected in built-up residential environments such as this and this is not a valid reason to refuse the application. 
There will be some light spill from the building if it is used in the evenings. However, given the scale of the building and the number of openings, the potential level of light spill is considered to be acceptable, especially given the residential/built-up context. 

Provided that the use of the outbuilding remains ancillary to that of the main dwelling, it is not considered that the level of activity would cause significant harm to the neighbours. A planning condition can ensure the use remains ancillary to the main dwelling. 
A tree survey and Arboricultural Impact Assessment have been submitted with the application, which demonstrate that the siting of the structure and the proposed construction methods would satisfactorily minimise the impact on the nearby protected trees.



	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission 


